CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING

PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF MEETING 

FEBRUARY 21, 2017
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Father Lemlin.  Members present were Jim O’Leary, Joseph Braga, Rita Selby, Pat Lee, Jim McLellan and Walter Richardson.

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed. Jim O’Leary made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Rita Selby and unanimously approved.
1) SCOUTS
Jim McLellan reported that the scout troop is doing well and now have another Eagle Scout.  The Cub Scouts just had a Blue and Gold dinner.
2) GRANDMA’S ATTIC

Rita Selby reported that Grandma’s Attic served 237 people in January and 171 have visited so far in February.  Everything is going well and donations are coming in.
3) MAY BREAKFAST
Donna Bosworth sent an email advising that calls are being made to past volunteers.  There will be an inventory of supplies and solicitations will commence at the end of February.  There will be an announcement for the church bulletin advising of a meeting to be held in March or April.

4) BAPTISM

Father Lemlin announced that there are two children who are waiting to be baptized.

5) FINANCE

Father Lemlin reported that income was down somewhat due to the weather and winter vacation.
6) FAITH FORMATION
Father Lemlin noted that faith formation is going well.  The bible study group has about 12 members.

7) MAINTENANCE

Father Lemlin advised the committee that the flat roof over the sacristy had been checked.  Aluminum flashing had been installed previously.  When the sunlight warms the rubber it stretches, however, the flashing does not and thus creates space for water to enter.  A rubberized joint will be installed to attempt to remedy the problem.

Freedom Lifts have moved the chairlift away from the wall so that the handrail can be reattached.

9) LENT
Father Lemlin noted that Ash Wednesday will be on March 1st.  Stations of the Cross will be held on Monday and Friday evenings.  Palm Sunday is April 9th and Easter is April 16th
The next meeting will be held on April 4th.

There being no further business, Jim O’Leary made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Jim McLellan and unanimously approved.

